

Rotary Club of Katikati New Zealand

Bulletin

27 June 2022

Editors: Nigel Williams

& Martin Hawke



Programme:

4 July - John Bothwell — Club Survey results

11 July - Club Forum — committees & executive meet

31 July - Mid-Winter Christmas Sunday Lunch

Greeter*

Hugh Morison

Lynley Ackerley

*Duties of the Greeter: (if you cannot attend it is your responsibility to delegate)

- 1. Put out the <u>Club Equipment</u>*
- 2. Greet members as they arrive
- 3. Give the 5 minute talk
- 4. Assist the Sgt-at-Arms with fines
- 5. Introduce (& thank?) the speaker
- 6. Give the "Closing Thought"
- 7. Put away the Club Equipment*
 - * name badges, bell, gavel, computer, projector, **2 microphones & stand**, raffle box.

Club Notes:

Zoom address for the next meeting:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84489466625?pwd=aG530VVESWZ3QjdPYlovMVVEdHdoUT09
Meeting ID: 844 8946 6625 Passcode: 253518

A dozen colourful scarves donated by Mayoress Carol Webb were sold on Changeover Night raising \$240 for **Abbeyfield House**, Katikati. (See photo onpage 3)

Many thanks to those who assisted with and supported this initiative.

Apology?

Members— If you are <u>unable to attend</u> a meeting <u>please</u> contact **Barry Denton** by <u>6pm</u> the previous <u>Sunday night</u>.

Tel: **07 863 4597** Email: barryjoyd@kinect.co.nz

2022/23 Club Executive team

Club Executive

Peter Mc Kay Immed. Past President/ Omokoroa Rotary Club charter

John Bothwell President

Sandra Haigh Club Secretary/IT Team

Jenie Strongman Club Treasurer/IT Team

Francis Young Ass Secretary/Board Secretary

Henry Kruger President Elect/ Youth/school liaison/Rotoract club

Arnie Meyer Community Chairman

David Foris International Chairman

Lawrie Donald Environment Chairman

John Strongman Public Image

Club Champions

Rod Calver Health & Wellbeing

Jeff Ward Membership/Induction

John Buchanan Zoom Lead/IT

Brien James Programme

Chris Webb Assistant programme

Jeanette Meyer Fellowship

Anne Owens Rotary Foundation

Nigel Williams Club Bulletin Editor

Martin Hawke Sergeant at Arms

Message received from Abbeyfield:

"Please can you pass on our thanks to Rotary members firstly, for inviting me to share with them our progress with an Abbeyfield house in Katikati and our appreciation for Rotary's continued support of Abbeyfield. Rotary's support is greatly valued.

Kind regards

Carole Parker

Chairperson









Changeover Dinner





